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My Dear Friends: 

 Lƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ Řŀȅǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ  !ƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ƎƛŦǘǎΣ ŎŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ȅƻǳ 

might receive, I invite you to recall the greatest, and best, Valentine gift ever given to us, and is given 

daily: Jesus Christ. 

 Lƴ 9ǇƘŜǎƛŀƴǎ мΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ά[ƻƴƎ ŀƎƻΣ ŜǾŜƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜΣ DƻŘ ƭƻǾŜŘ 

us and chose us in Christ to be holy and without fault in His eyes.  His unchanging plan has always 

been to adopt us into His 

own family by bringing us to 

Himself thorough Jesus 

Christ.  And this gave Him 

ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜΦέ ό9ǇƘŜǎƛŀƴǎ 

1:4 - 5)   

 Just imagine...God 

received "great pleasure" 

giving this wonderful Valen-

tine Gift to us!  This Valen-

ǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƎƛŦǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅπ

one.   

 IŀǇǇȅ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 

Day! 

In God's love, 

 

Pastor Richard 
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Friends, 

This summer, following worship on June 4, I begin my Sabbatical.  As per 

my Call Agreement with the United Church of Christ and Grosse Pointe Congrega-

tional Church, I receive three months of Sabbatical leave this summer. 

Referring to the Start-¦Ǉ !ƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘΣ άŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ 

ŀƎǊŜŜǎ ǘƻ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΣ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΦέ  aŜŀƴǿƘƛƭŜΣ L ǿƛƭƭ άǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ 

time to reflect on our mutual ministry in Christ and how we can live more fully into our call as a 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ  ¦Ǉƻƴ Ƴȅ ǊŜǘǳǊƴΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎǎ L ŀŎπ

quired with the congregation.  In addition, I will invite the congregation to prayerfully discern how 

we can use my discoveries and educational opportunities in programs and worship. 

Lori Zurvalec, Steward of Worship, and I have arranged for several UCC ministers to lead 

worship while I am absent.  In addition, the funds to make this Sabbatical possible were generously 

ƎƛǾŜƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 9ǎǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ 5Ŝŀƴ ά5ƛƴƻέ /ŀǊŀŘŜŀΦ 

I will begin the summer at the Iona Community on the island of Iona in Scotland.  The Iona 

Community is an ecumenical Christian community founded in 1938 by the Late Lord MacLeod and 

ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳπ

munity is committed to a rule 

of daily prayer and Bible read-

ing, sharing meals and chores 

in the ancient monastic build-

ings of Iona Abbey, while cen-

tering their lives on peace 

and justice issues.   

The first week at Iona I will live at the Abbey with a community of believers from all around 

the globe.  Daily, I will attend morning and evening prayers and worship services, and guided spiri-

tual walks at designated places on the island.  The community encourages participants to focus on 

the core values of the Community: working for justice, healing and peace for ourselves and our 

communities.   This is an opportunity to discover new music and readings that have been utilized in 

worship spaces around the world.   

Some of these readings and poems from Iona I have already been utilizing in our worship 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ Dt//Φ  hǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇŀƎŜŀƴǘΣ άaƛŎƘŀŜƭ aƻǳǎŜΣέ ǿŀǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ōȅ Lƻƴŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

members. 
Pastorôs Message continued on page 12 

From the desk of Pastor Richard... 
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Dorothea Schuler 

Wesley Glen Retirement Home 

#412E 

5155 North High Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43214 

 

 

Beatrice Wuerfel 

At home 

Please remember our Church Family 

that cannot be with us by sending a 

card, note of encouragement or just 

to brighten their day!   

 Remember these members, 

 friends and family in prayer: 

Isabel Bumford 

Family of Maria Deppische 

Phoenix Fairbrother 

Family of Paris DiSanto 

Mary Ellen Vancayent 

Joyce Ciokajlo 

Barbara Cammett 

Bethany Hansen 

Alexandra Lowry 

Family of Carole Tech 

Family of Bernard Horn 

Margaret Penirian 

Harrison Trask 

Riverlyn Majhail 

Jay Broman 

Rodger Sulad 

Carolyn Wilson 

Milt Miller 

Family of Pat Neiss 

Maureen Stemmelen 

Mark Jasin 

February 2017  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

Submissions for  

March 

Comment due 

8:30 
Choir 

10:00  

Worship 

8:30 
Choir 

10:00  

Worship 

8:30 

Choir 

10:00  

Worship 

Noisy Sunday 

8:30 

Choir 

10:00  

Worship 

Final Feast 

7:30 
Knit Wits 

Too  

10:00 
Womenôs  

Fellowship 

Community 
Potluck 

5:30 

Soup & Sandwich 

Noon 



Page 16                                                                                                                    THE COMMENT 

 

9 Warren Liverance 

11 John Wilkins 

15 Ian Gudenau 

18 Diane Peppler 

19 Grace Miles 

20 Emma Wright 

 Colin Gudenau 

 Diane Cormier 

 David S. Hands 

21 Kevin Hogan 

24 Laura Maloney 

 Bruce Williams 

 Birthdays 

Serving the Church in February 
 
 

February 5: 

Ushers:  David S. Hands, Aaron Tavalire, 

   J. A. Leverenz,  

Communion:  Cathy Leverenz, Alex McNeill, 

                         Wei-zen Wei, Kevin Hogan 

Reader:  Wei-zen Wei 

Counters:  Cathy Leverenz, Anna Wuerfel 

Coffee Hour:  Lori Zurvalec & Dave Hands 

 

February 12: 

Ushers:  Stuart Cammett, David DeVries, 

   Philip Horn, John Broman 

Reader:  Darlynne Pierzynski 

Counters:  Claire & Ken Perry, Pat Kurtz 

Coffee Hour:  Nancy Petersen 

 

February 19: 

Ushers:  Ted & Amelia Fly, Ed Gaffney, 

               John Leverenz, Tom Rockwell  

Reader:  Ron Strickler 

Counters:  Jeri Gleichauf, Ron Strickler 

Coffee Hour:     

 

February 26: 

Ushers:  Mark Gawel, Jim Uridge, 

   David S. Hands, Dennis Kopp 

Reader:  David Hands 

Counters:  Karen Horn, Anna Wuerfel 

Coffee Hour:  Final FeastτChoirs 
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 We collected 10 pounds of food on January 8, bringing 

our January total to 22 pounds. Don't forget Crossroads when 

you shop. We have 78 pounds to go to make our January goal. 

 Congratulations to all who helped us make our 100 

pounds of food /month for Crossroads goal in 2016. Together 

we made it happen once again! 

 All of the men's socks from the Mitten Tree were do-

nated to Crossroads before Christmas, and clients were so 

pleased to receive them. Thank you for your donations. 

 

Crossroads Foods for February:  

canned fruit, mac and cheese, tuna   

Grosse Pointe  
 Congregational Church  

Moderator: Petersen Decker 

Vice-Moderator:  

Past Moderator: Craig Baetz 

Building/Grounds: Alan Wright 

Youth Ministries: Lynne Millies 

Finance: John Broman 

Communication: Aaron Tavalire 

Music: Rick Hawley 

Outreach: Diane Strickler 

Worship: Lori Zurvalec 

 

Board of Stewards  

Pastor: Richard Yeager-
Stiver 

Music Director: Tamara Whitty 

Organist &  
Comment Editor: 

Georgia Wrinkle 

Custodian: John Ratsek 

Office Admin: Laurie Schmidt 

Church Clerk: Betty Allor 

The Annual Meeting will be held on  
March 19th after the worship service 

 in the Fellowship Hall.  
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Cass Community Social Services 

 Cass Community Social Services (CCSS) was established 

as a nonprofit 501 (c) (3) in 2002.  Prior to that many of its pro-

grams started as a part of Cass Community United Methodist 

Church. 

The Detroit-based agency works across the city in areas of concentrated poverty providing pro-

grams for food, health, housing and jobs. 

CCSS prepares and serves 1 million meals annually. 

онр ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ ƳŜƴΣ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ //{{Ω ǎƘŜƭǘŜǊǎΣ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƘƻǳǎƛƴƎ 

or permanent supportive housing programs. 

CCSS operates a weekly free medical clinic and a day program for 100 adults with developmental 

disabilities. 

тл ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜƴŎȅΩǎ DǊŜŜƴ LƴŘǳǎǘǊƛŜǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀǊǊȅ Ƨƻōǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴπ

ability. 

 
Cass Tiny Homes 
 Our donations in February will support the Tiny Homes Project, the brainchild of Rev. Faith 

Fowler, head of Cass Community Social Services. She said she came up with the idea after her 

mother died, leaving Rev. Fowler a home in Roscommon. It made her realize how often low-income 

ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎǎŜǘǎ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴŜ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǳǎ ōǊŜŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ŏȅπ

cle of poverty can be challenging. And she also started thinking about the tiny house trend. 

 The project, called Cass Tiny Homes, is the first of its kind in Detroit and possibly Michigan. 

All 25 homes, at Elmhurst and the Lodge will be completely different in style and will range in size 

from 250-плл ǎǉǳŀǊŜ ŦŜŜǘΦ ¢ƘŜȅΩƭƭ ōŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ƻƴ ол-by-100 foot lots where vacant houses once stood. 

Fowler said they wanted to build something residents would be proud of. While the houses may be 

low-ƛƴŎƻƳŜΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ Ǉƭŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ōƻǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΦ LƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ ǳƴƛǘΣ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ƛƴ {ŜǇπ

tember 2016, there is a lovely arched ceiling, and nooks for a twin bed and table with four chairs. It 

has granite counters, a washer-dryer combination, a dishwasher and air conditioning. 

Outreach continued on page 13 
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 These are items that have been asked 

for by different committees and members of 

the Church.  If there is anything on the Wish 

List you would like to donate please contact 

the Church Office. 

 

 
 

 Item(s)        Estimated Price  

  

Renovate the Parking Lot  $? 

entrance adding ADA compliant 

entrance access     

 

Paint front of Church   $? 

Paint steeple of Church 

Paint hallway in Church 

 

¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ōŀǘƘǊƻƻƳ  $600 

 

Drapes for sanctuary   $? 

 

Repair light on church front porch $? 

 

Standing fans in  Lounge  $? 

 

ά.Ŝ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘέ ǾŜǊǘƛŎŀƭ ōŀƴƴŜǊ $100 

 

 

was tabled until possible locations can be de-

termined. An email will be sent from the 

church office urging those who have not had 

their picture taken for the church directory to 

please do so. The idea of GPCC bumper stickers 

has been placed on hold. 

* The Board discussed whether and/or when to 

have another Food Ministries potluck. 

* Since it can be done without charge to the 

church, the Board agreed to sign up for PayPal 

and to include the name on the GPCC website. 

* Anyone interested in helping Walker Archer 

with the technology needs of the church, both 

on Sunday and at other times, please contact 

him or one of the Stewards. 

* The ADA committee will meet on Wednes-

day, January 11 at 7 pm at the church. 

* The Board approved the Annual Meeting date 

of March 19, 2017 and the use of absentee bal-

lots. 

* Diane Strickler presented the Board with a 

draft of a business manager concept since the 

Board had previously discussed the possibility 

of hiring someone to manage New Beginnings 

projects and any ADA projects undertaken. 

¶ The next meeting of the Board of Stewards 

will be held in the church library at 7 pm on 

 Wednesday, February 1, 2017. 

Board of Stewards Minutes continued  
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Monthly Synopsis 

 Outlined below is a synopsis of the dis-

cussions and actions taken by the BofS at the 

January 4, 2017 meeting. The BofS puts great 

emphasis on keeping the congregation in-

formed. Please feel free to contact any of the 

BofS should you have any questions. 

 The BofS normally meets on the first 

Wednesday of each month at 7 pm in the 

church library. The meetings are open to any-

one who wishes to attend. Approved minutes 

are available in hard copy or by email to any 

member who requests them. 

 

* Pastor Richard said he was re-elected to the 

Board of Evangelical Homes of Michigan, UCC 

to serve through summer 2018. He reported 

that plans continue for the ecumenical trip to 

Israel/Palestine for members of GPCC and GPJC 

in August of 2018. 

* Diane Strickler, Steward of Outreach, re-

ported $350 was collected for the Toy Box pro-

ject and toys were delivered on December 15; 

monies were also collected for the Christmas 

CǳƴŘΦ ¦bL/9C ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘΩǎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŦƻǊ Wŀƴǳπ

ary and Crossroads food collections will con-

tinue. Thank you notes for the year end contri-

butions are posted on the bulletin board. There 

are no new developments to report on the 

refugee project. 

* Lori Zurvalec said the Knit Wits made 109 

The Board of Stewards ð January Meeting 

scarves this year, 2/3 of which were given to 

Friendship House and 1/3 to Poupard School. In 

addition $946, proceeds from the Knit Wits fall 

sale, was donated to Friendship House. 

* John Broman said pledges, to date, total 

$116,000, with additional pledges still ex-

ǇŜŎǘŜŘΦ IŜ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ 

the period 10/1 to 12/31/16 noting that the 

actual and budgeted year-end expenses were 

the same, while actual income exceeded the 

budgeted amount. 

ϝ ¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ άƭƛǾŜέ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀǘ 

the start of church and the importance of mu-

sic in the Arts Ministry. 

* Lori Zurvalec said 2017 schedules for com-

munion, coffee, etc. have been distributed. She 

ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ ŀǊǘ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ 

begin on January 21 and continue each Satur-

day for 6 weeks. Following a break, the classes 

will resume and, at the conclusion of the pro-

gram, there will be an exhibit of the art work 

the children have done together with a recep-

tion for the families. 

* The Board discussed the use of Uber or other 

types of transportation for the Arts and Food 

Ministries as well as for our own parishioners; 

John Broman agreed to investigate the idea. 

* A GPCC ad will appear in the January and Feb-

ruary issues of the Grosse Pointe magazine. 

The Board discussed the placement of flags on 

the church building and/or grounds; the idea  

Board of Stewards Minutes continued on page 15 
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 Volunteers are 

needed to assist Walker 

Archer with IT duties.  If 

you are interested and 

willing to lend a hand, 

please let Pastor Richard 

or Petersen Decker know 

of your interest.  If you have questions about 

what the duties entail, feel free to ask Walker. 

AMONG FRIENDS  

SUPER BOWL PARTY  

 

When:  

February 5, 2017  

 

Where:  

Frank and Roberta TurpinÙs Home 

922 Lincoln Road, Grosse Pointe  

 

Cost: 

$10.00 each  

Send check to Skip Schwartzenberg  

Bring an appetizer and BYOB  

 

Questions?  

Call the TurpinÙs  

at  

313 - 886 - 4424  

 

Sign up at the church office  

March 1, 2017ðService at 7:00 pm 


